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Happy New Year!  

Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 6th January 2023 

Dear Families, 
 

Happy New Year 

It has been great welcoming the children back to school and hearing about the exciting things they 
have been doing during the Christmas break.  Welcome back and a happy new year to you all. 

 

Focus Learners 

Our Focus Learners start up again next week.  You should have received a letter    
before the holiday if your child is a Focus Learner this term.  If your child is a Focus 
Learner this term please chat to your child’s class teacher and organise a mutually 
acceptable time for you to come in and join your child for a lesson.  This is a good 
opportunity for you to see how your child is getting on at school and to sample a  
lesson, so you can see how the teacher teaches and manages the class and         

classroom.  Just one adult per child and no babies, toddlers or younger siblings in the classroom 
please. 

In addition to the lesson you are welcome to join us on the Friday of the week your child is Focus 
Learner to hear and see your child share their work in assembly.  Reception, Year 1 and Year 2        
children have their Focus Learner assembly at 1 pm on a Friday and Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 have their   
Focus Learner assembly at 2:30pm on a Friday.  Two adults are very welcome to join us for the        
assembly. 

 

Age Related Expectations 

Coming home this evening is a reminder of what each child needs to achieve to meet their               
age-related expectations in reading, writing and maths.  Please support with this at home. 

 

Hearing your child read at home 

It is very important to hear your child read every day. Not only does this help with 
reading but It has astonishing benefits for children: comfort and reassurance,  
confidence and security, relaxation, happiness and fun. Giving a child time and full 
attention when reading tells them they matter.  It builds self-esteem, vocabulary, 
feeds imagination and even improves their sleeping patterns.  In terms of school it 
supports writing and broader knowledge and understanding of the world too, as well as giving them 
plentiful vocabulary to draw on in their work.   

 

I thought it may be useful for you to see this guide as it helps you to know what to expect and what to 
work on in terms of helping your child with their reading fluency.  (please see next page) 
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Staffing News 

Mrs Barnet and her husband are expecting a baby in June. 

Mr Palin and his partner are also expecting a baby in June. 

The staffing in the majority of classes has stayed the same this term as last term.  However, 2EC is 
now called 2KG and Mrs Gibbins has joined Mrs Hiscock in the classroom. 

Miss Stone continues in 1SG with Mrs Muncaster who will be teaching along with Mrs Gobby on a       
Thursday and Friday.  Mrs Muncaster is with us on a supply basis until the summer term. 

We also have two teacher trainees who have joined us. Miss Stevens in 1SG and Miss Craig is working 
with the Inclusion team.  A very warm welcome to  our new members of staff. 

 

Jewellery 

Just a reminder that the only jewellery allowed in school is a wrist watch or wrist band and stud    
earrings.  The children have been wearing many of their Christmas presents this week please can you 
check in with this?  Many thanks.  

 

Toys / Items from home 

A few children have been bringing in some of their Christmas presents into school.  These range from 
fiddle toys to dolls.  Please do keep these for home as they could be lost or damaged in school.  They 
are also distracting!  If your child does need a fiddle toy then Mrs Grant, our Inclusion Manager, will 
provide one as part of their pupil passport or Education Health Care Plan (EHCP).  Thank you. 
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Queensgate PTFA News 
 

Raisin Challenge 

Our PTFA are sending home a box of raisins on Monday. Once your child has 
eaten their raisins please send the box back into school full of loose change. 
The money will go to the PTFA and eventually the children. Have a look at all 
the things the PTFA have bought for the children of Queensgate recently! 

 

Dear families of Queensgate Foundation Primary School, 

Happy new year! We hope you all had a good time over the holidays. On Monday the 9th of January 
we are kick-starting our fundraising with the fun'raisin' challenge! 

During this event your child will receive a small box of raisins to take home, please feel free to eat 
the raisins inside! Then the challenge is to fill the box with copper or silver coins and return it to their 
class teacher. The class who raises the most money will receive a treat. The box will be given out on 
Monday 9th January and needs to be returned to school any time before the 28th of January.  

We hope you participate in this wonderful event! 

Yours faithfully  

Queensgate PTFA 

 

The next PTFA meeting is on Wednesday 25th January at 2pm in the training room. Please do come 
along. We will also be hosting our first ever table top sale on the school hall on Saturday 28th        
January, more details to follow.  

 

Recent Fundraising Events 

 

Neon Disco £461.05 

 

Christmas Fayre - £1,289.08 

 

Christmas Cards - £297.15 

 

Total = £2,047.28 

 

Attendance 

 

 

  Whole School Attendance this week is 93.59%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is RAB with 99.26%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 5TS with 99.33%  
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday                   

Pesto Pasta Bake 
Served with Two 

Vegetables 

Chinese Chicken   
Noodles Served with 

Two Vegetables 

Roast Pork Served 
with Roast Potatoes, 
Two Vegetables and 

Gravy 

Beef Bolognese 
Served with     

Wholemeal Pasta 
and Two Vegetables 

Fish Fingers Served 
Chips 

Vegetable Chilli 
Served with 

Wholegrain Rice 

Vegetable Korma 
Served with    

Wholemeal Rice 

Vegetable Pastry 
Roll Served with 

Roast Potatoes, Two 
Vegetables and   

Gravy 

Vegetarian Cottage 
Pie Served with Two 

Vegetables and   
Gravy 

Tomato Veggie 
Burger Served with 

Chips 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Fruity Flapjack Bar Strawberry Ice 
Cream 

Jelly with Fruit Slices Chocolate         
Shortbread 

Crispy Crackle Bar 

What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Out and About 

Out and About next week… 

Please send you your child to school in warm play clothes, with a waterproof/warm coat, hat, scarf 
and gloves and wellies in a named bag. 
 

Tuesday 10th January - RAB 

Donkey Sanctuary - Please bring a small donation in a named envelope. 

Ellis, Bowie, Milly, Louis, Rudy, Marnie-Rae, Evelyn, Jack, Freddie, Max, Lacey, Cassidy and    
Raemarni. 
 

Wednesday 11th January - 1CE 

Beach Clean - Freshwater Bay 

Arthur, William, Hannah, Freddie, Tyler, Daisy, Mia, Teddy, Poppy, Levi, Gracie-Mai, Harvey, Caleb, 
Jamie and Corey. 
 

Year 3 and Year 5 Swimming Lessons 

Swimming lessons start next Tuesday afternoon (Year 3) and Wednesday afternoon (Year 5). Please 

ensure your child has a swimming costume/swim shorts, towel and goggles (if possible) in a named 

bag. Make sure all items of uniform and swim kit are named to avoid losing anything in the      

changing rooms or clothes getting muddled up. The children won’t be allowed to shower after 

swimming so there is no need for shampoo or toiletries. Please note, we will return to school later 

than usual and aim to be back by approximately 3.10pm depending on traffic. We are aware that 

the children are all of varying abilities and look forward to seeing them all progress over the coming 

term, with our aim that all children can swim 25m by the time they leave Queensgate. If your child 

is feeling anxious at all about swimming lessons please re-assure them that our staff will support 

them in anyway they can to make it a really positive experience.  
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Best wishes, 

 
 

Samantha Sillito  Headteacher  

Monday 9th January - Golf group to Westridge Driving 
Range 

School Council meeting 

Anti–bullying ambassadors assembly to KS2 

Raisins given out to children 

Tuesday 10th January - Year 3 swimming 1/10 

Anti–bullying ambassadors assembly to KS1 

Wednesday 11th January - Year 5 swimming 1/10 Friday 13th January - Maths course for parents in training 
room 

Tuesday 17th January - Year 3 swimming 2/10 Wednesday 18th January - Year 5 swimming 2/10 

Tuesday 24th January - Year 3 swimming 3/10 Wednesday 25th January - Year 5 swimming 3/10 

PTFA meeting 2pm IN the training Room 

Saturday 28th January - PTFA Table top sale Tuesday 31st January - Year 3 swimming 4/10 

Wednesday 1st February - Year 5 swimming 4/10 Friday 3rd February - Year 4 trip to Southampton Art     
Gallery 

Monday 6th February - Year 2 Fire safety visit in 

School Council Meeting 

Tuesday 7th February - Safer Internet Day 

Year 3 swimming 5/10 

Wednesday 8th February - Interview Day for Part-time 
Year 1 teacher 

Year 5 swimming 5/10 

Thursday 9th February - Visit in by author Peter J Murray 
(KS2) 

Monday 13th February to Friday 17th February -           
Half term holiday 

Monday 20th February - Children return to school for 
Spring Term 2 

Tuesday 21st February - Year 3 swimming 6/10 Wednesday 22nd February - Year 5 swimming 6/10 

Thursday 23rd February - Parents/Carers Evening 2       
3.30pm - 6.50pm 

Friday 24th February - Chef Workshop by Chartwells (KS2) 

Tuesday 28th February - Skipping Workshop 1 

Year 3 swimming 7/10 

Wednesday 1st March - Skipping Workshop 2 

Year 5 swimming 7/10 

Thursday 2nd March - World Book Day Monday 6th March - School Council Meeting 

Tuesday 7th March - Year 3 swimming 8/10 Wednesday 8th March - Year 5 swimming 8/10 

Tuesday 14th March - Year 3 swimming 9/10 Wednesday 15th March - Year 5 swimming 9/10 

Tuesday 21st March to Friday 24th March - Year 6 Mock Tuesday 21st March - Year 3 Swimming 10/10 

Wednesday 22nd March - Year 5 Swimming 10/10 Tuesday 28th March - Sport for Champions Visit in 

Wednesday 29th March - Easter Music Assembly Monday 3rd April to Friday 14th April - Easter holidays 

Monday 17th April - Children return to school for Summer 
Term 1 

 

Diary Dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And Finally… Have a lovely weekend.  Enjoy reading with your child. 
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Spanish After School fun club is back in the new year! 
 

Clubs run straight after school on a Friday for 1 hour!  

We have moved to the East Cowes Family Centre and collect   
children from Queensgate Primary at 3pm.  
 

Please email lcfclubs.iow@gmail.com for more information or 
follow the link to register your children -
 Www.clubenrolment.com/LCFlanguagesIOW 
 

This is run as an outside club provider and therefore the school cannot advise you any further, there 
is also a cost to the club.  
 

Thank you  

Ekine Fernandez Lane      

Club tutor and area organiser  

mailto:lcfclubs.iow@gmail.com
http://www.clubenrolment.com/LCFlanguagesIOW
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